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Thermal Belt Outreach Ministry Receives New Woodshed
(Pictured L-R: Dr. John N. Oliver, Seventh Day Adventist Church located in Columbus and Jim McClintock of Outreach, stand in front of the recently donated and constructed woodshed)

[bookmark: _GoBack]Recently, Thermal Belt Outreach Ministry received and installed a new woodshed for its growing wood distribution program.  The Seventh Day Adventist Church located in Lynn and The Congregational Church, UCC located in Tryon made financial gifts to purchase the new 12’ x 40’ fenced structure.  Mr. Gary Hillmon along with volunteers from the Seventh Day Adventist Church constructed the woodshed at Outreach.  
A plaque was placed on the woodshed by Outreach that dedicates the structure and honors the two churches for their service and contribution of the woodshed.  “We are humbled and incredibly appreciative for this wonderful gift from Seventh Day Adventist and The Congregational Church.  It is through their service and ministry to us that we are able to carry out our mission and ministry to others”, stated Carol Newton, Executive Director of Outreach.
“The Firewood Program provides an invaluable resource to our clients, as many of them utilize wood burning stoves and fire places to cook and heat during the winter months and throughout the year”, stated Jim McClintock who oversees the firewood program.   Donated wood is delivered to Outreach by businesses, organizations and concerned individuals that wish to keep families warm and hot meals on the table through the firewood program.  Volunteers from churches, students, men’s groups, clubs, and other organizations help Outreach by donating their time, tools and labor to saw, split and stack the wood for proper storage from weather and to make the wood the appropriate size for stoves and fireplaces.  
“Volunteers remain a huge need for this program.  We currently have large logs that need to be cut down to size and then split and stacked for distribution and use.  In addition, our 20 year-old hydraulic wood splitter finally collapsed and a new or gently used one would certainly go a long way in helping us and our volunteers to cut large timbers into usable and easy to handle pieces”, commented Newton.     
To know more about this program or how you can help, please contact Jim McClintock at 828-894-2988.  Or, visit online at www.tboutreach.org to learn more about Thermal Belt Outreach Ministry.                                                                                                                                           


